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Four women are mentioned in these four passages of the
Scriptures. In Genesis 2 the woman is Eve; in

Ephesians 5 she is the church; in Revelation 12 she is the
woman seen in the vision; and in Revelation 21 she is the
wife of the Lamb. May God grant us light to see how these
four women are related to one another and to His eternal
plan. Then we may see the position the church occupies
and the responsibility she bears in this plan and how the
overcomers of God will accomplish His eternal purpose.

God’s Purpose in Creating Man

Why did God create man? What was His purpose in cre-
ating man? God has given us the answer to these questions
in Genesis 1:26 and 27. These two verses are of great sig-
nificance. They reveal to us that God’s creation of man
was indeed an exceedingly special one. Before God creat-
ed man, He said,

Let Us make man in Our image, according to Our like-
ness; and let them have dominion over the fish of the sea
and over the birds of heaven and over the cattle and over
all the earth and over every creeping thing that creeps
upon the earth.

This was God’s plan in creating man. “God said, Let Us…”
This speaks of the kind of man God wanted. In other
words, God was designing a “model” for the man He was
to create. Verse 27 reveals God’s creation of man: “And
God created man in His own image; in the image of God
He created him; male and female He created them.”
Verse 28 says, “God blessed them; and God said to them,
Be fruitful and multiply, and fill the earth and subdue it,
and have dominion over the fish of the sea and over the
birds of heaven and over every living thing that moves upon
the earth.”

From these verses we see the man that God desired. God
desired a ruling man, a man who would rule upon this
earth; then He would be satisfied. How did God create

And Jehovah God caused a deep sleep to fall upon the
man, and he slept; and He took one of his ribs and closed
up the flesh in its place. And Jehovah God built the rib,
which He had taken from the man, into a woman and
brought her to the man. And the man said, This time this
is bone of my bones / And flesh of my flesh; / This one
shall be called Woman / Because out of Man this one was
taken. Therefore a man shall leave his father and his
mother and shall cleave to his wife, and they shall become
one flesh. (Gen. 2:21-24)

Husbands, love your wives even as Christ also loved the
church and gave Himself up for her that He might sancti-
fy her, cleansing her by the washing of the water in the
word, that He might present the church to Himself glori-
ous, not having spot or wrinkle or any such things, but that
she would be holy and without blemish. In the same way
the husbands also ought to love their own wives as their
own bodies; he who loves his own wife loves himself. For
no one ever hated his own flesh, but nourishes and cher-
ishes it, even as Christ also the church, because we are
members of His Body. For this cause a man shall leave his
father and mother and shall be joined to his wife, and the
two shall be one flesh. This mystery is great, but I speak
with regard to Christ and the church. (Eph. 5:25-32)

And a great sign was seen in heaven: a woman clothed
with the sun, and the moon underneath her feet, and on
her head a crown of twelve stars; and she was with child,
and she cried out, travailing in birth and being in pain to
bring forth. (Rev. 12:1-2)

And one of the seven angels who had the seven bowls full
of the seven last plagues came and spoke with me, saying,
Come here; I will show you the bride, the wife of the
Lamb. And he carried me away in spirit onto a great and
high mountain and showed me the holy city, Jerusalem,
coming down out of heaven from God, having the glory
of God. Her light was like a most precious stone, like a
jasper stone, as clear as crystal. (Rev. 21:9-11)
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